
1

Amy Ow

From: PLANNING_Geo
Sent: Wednesday, May 4, 2022 7:19 PM
To: Bill E. Zehrbach; RNewman@ResolutionStrategiesInc.com
Cc: jtuttlec@aol.com (jtuttlec@aol.com); 'laj@cohenandjacobson.com'; noel chamberlain 

(noel@nexgenbuilders.com); Amy Ow; Camille Leung
Subject: Re: Highland Estates Lots 5-8

Hi Bill,  
 
Sure, I will check and let you know. 
 
Thank you! 
All the best & Stay Safe, 
Sherry 
Geotechnical Section 
Planning & Building Department 
County of San Mateo 
geo@smcgov.org 
https://planning.smcgov.org 
 
The Planning & Building counter on the 2nd Floor will be open by appointment only starting June 15th. Make an appointment for a virtual or in-
person meeting with a Planner or Building Technician through our Planning and Building Appointment portal.  
 
Permit Status can be found through our Accela Citizen Access portal. 
You could now search for your permit application process online. Click Here. No login required. Search under Building for BLD and Planning for PLN. 
Enter full Building number with CAP.   
 
It is the permittee’s obligation and responsibility to ensure that all work associated with this Permit complies with all current Orders 
of the Health Officer of the County of San Mateo related to the Novel Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19).  The County of San 
Mateo assumes no responsibility for work performed by permittee that is not in compliance with all current Orders. 
 

 

From: Bill E. Zehrbach <bzehrbach@earthsystems.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 4, 2022 5:41 PM 
To: PLANNING_Geo <geo@smcgov.org>; Sherry Liu <xliu@smcgov.org>; RNewman@ResolutionStrategiesInc.com 
<rnewman@resolutionstrategiesinc.com> 
Cc: jtuttlec@aol.com (jtuttlec@aol.com) <jtuttlec@aol.com>; 'laj@cohenandjacobson.com' 
<laj@cohenandjacobson.com>; noel chamberlain (noel@nexgenbuilders.com) <noel@nexgenbuilders.com>; Amy Ow 
<aow@smcgov.org>; Camille Leung <cleung@smcgov.org> 
Subject: Re: Highland Estates Lots 5-8  
  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of San Mateo County. Unless you recognize the sender's email address and know 
the content is safe, do not click links, open attachments or reply. 

 



2

Sherry. I am headed out of town for the rest of the week. Is there a time on Monday we can talk to discuss what else we 
need to do?  Have a great weekend  
 
Get Outlook for iOS 

From: PLANNING_Geo <geo@smcgov.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 4, 2022 4:58:24 PM 
To: Bill E. Zehrbach <bzehrbach@earthsystems.com>; Sherry Liu <xliu@smcgov.org>; 
RNewman@ResolutionStrategiesInc.com <rnewman@resolutionstrategiesinc.com> 
Cc: jtuttlec@aol.com (jtuttlec@aol.com) <jtuttlec@aol.com>; 'laj@cohenandjacobson.com' 
<laj@cohenandjacobson.com>; noel chamberlain (noel@nexgenbuilders.com) <noel@nexgenbuilders.com>; Amy Ow 
<aow@smcgov.org>; Camille Leung <cleung@smcgov.org> 
Subject: Re: Highland Estates Lots 5-8  
  
Security Warning!This message is from outside the Earth Systems Organization.  

Hi Bill,  
 
Thank you! 
Have you sent us a letter to state that you have reviewed all the past geotechnical letters and reviewed all the 
foundation drawings as well as grading drawings? If not, please also send along.  
 
All the best & Stay Safe, 
Sherry 
Geotechnical Section 
Planning & Building Department 
County of San Mateo 
geo@smcgov.org 
https://planning.smcgov.org 
 
The Planning & Building counter on the 2nd Floor will be open by appointment only starting June 15th. Make an appointment for a virtual or in-
person meeting with a Planner or Building Technician through our Planning and Building Appointment portal.  
 
Permit Status can be found through our Accela Citizen Access portal. 
You could now search for your permit application process online. Click Here. No login required. Search under Building for BLD and Planning for PLN. 
Enter full Building number with CAP.   
 
It is the permittee’s obligation and responsibility to ensure that all work associated with this Permit complies with all current Orders 
of the Health Officer of the County of San Mateo related to the Novel Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19).  The County of San 
Mateo assumes no responsibility for work performed by permittee that is not in compliance with all current Orders. 
 

 

From: Bill E. Zehrbach <bzehrbach@earthsystems.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 4, 2022 10:55 AM 
To: Sherry Liu <xliu@smcgov.org>; RNewman@ResolutionStrategiesInc.com <rnewman@resolutionstrategiesinc.com> 
Cc: PLANNING_Geo <geo@smcgov.org>; jtuttlec@aol.com (jtuttlec@aol.com) <jtuttlec@aol.com>; 
'laj@cohenandjacobson.com' <laj@cohenandjacobson.com>; noel chamberlain (noel@nexgenbuilders.com) 
<noel@nexgenbuilders.com>; Amy Ow <aow@smcgov.org>; Camille Leung <cleung@smcgov.org> 
Subject: RE: Highland Estates Lots 5-8  
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside of San Mateo County. Unless you recognize the sender's email address and know 
the content is safe, do not click links, open attachments or reply. 

 

Sherry 
  
Attached is the completed Change of Consultant form.  Let me know if you need anything else. 
  
Bill E. Zehrbach, GE  
Senior Vice President, Principal Engineer  
 

 
     48511 Warm Spring Blvd., Suite 210 -  Fremont, CA 94539  
     (510) 353-3833 ext 855     Direct: (510) 766-2875 
     bzehrbach@earthsystems.com  
      

From: Sherry Liu <xliu@smcgov.org>  
Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 4:50 PM 
To: RNewman@ResolutionStrategiesInc.com; Bill E. Zehrbach <bzehrbach@earthsystems.com> 
Cc: PLANNING_Geo <geo@smcgov.org>; jtuttlec@aol.com (jtuttlec@aol.com) <jtuttlec@aol.com>; 
'laj@cohenandjacobson.com' <laj@cohenandjacobson.com>; noel chamberlain (noel@nexgenbuilders.com) 
<noel@nexgenbuilders.com>; Amy Ow <aow@smcgov.org>; Camille Leung <cleung@smcgov.org> 
Subject: Re: Highland Estates Lots 5-8 
  
Security Warning!This message is from outside the Earth Systems Organization.  

Hi Rich and Bill,  
  
Please also complete, sign and stamp the Change of Consultants Form as attached.  
  
The Geotechnical Consultant Approval Forms will be sent to you for Building Permits review approval after we 
receive your Change of Consultants Form, and Geotechnical Plans Review Letter will be required to complete 
your Building Permits submittals.  
  
Thank you! 
All the best & Stay Safe, 
Sherry 
Geotechnical Section 
Planning & Building Department 
County of San Mateo 
geo@smcgov.org 
https://planning.smcgov.org 
  
The Planning & Building counter on the 2nd Floor will be open by appointment only starting June 15th. Make an appointment for a virtual or in-
person meeting with a Planner or Building Technician through our Planning and Building Appointment portal.  
  
Permit Status can be found through our Accela Citizen Access portal. 
You could now search for your permit application process online. Click Here. No login required. Search under Building for BLD and Planning for PLN. 
Enter full Building number with CAP.   
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It is the permittee’s obligation and responsibility to ensure that all work associated with this Permit complies with all current Orders 
of the Health Officer of the County of San Mateo related to the Novel Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19).  The County of San 
Mateo assumes no responsibility for work performed by permittee that is not in compliance with all current Orders. 
  
  
  

From: RNewman@ResolutionStrategiesInc.com <rnewman@resolutionstrategiesinc.com> 
Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 12:14 PM 
To: Camille Leung <cleung@smcgov.org>; RNewman@ResolutionStrategiesInc.com 
<rnewman@resolutionstrategiesinc.com>; Bill E. Zehrbach <bzehrbach@earthsystems.com> 
Cc: PLANNING_Geo <geo@smcgov.org>; jtuttlec@aol.com (jtuttlec@aol.com) <jtuttlec@aol.com>; 
'laj@cohenandjacobson.com' <laj@cohenandjacobson.com>; noel chamberlain (noel@nexgenbuilders.com) 
<noel@nexgenbuilders.com>; Amy Ow <aow@smcgov.org>; Sherry Liu <xliu@smcgov.org> 
Subject: RE: Highland Estates Lots 5-8  
  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of San Mateo County. Unless you recognize the sender's email address and know 
the content is safe, do not click links, open attachments or reply. 

  

Thanks! 
  
From: Camille Leung <cleung@smcgov.org>  
Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 12:06 PM 
To: RNewman@ResolutionStrategiesInc.com; Bill E. Zehrbach <bzehrbach@earthsystems.com> 
Cc: PLANNING_Geo <geo@smcgov.org>; jtuttlec@aol.com (jtuttlec@aol.com) <jtuttlec@aol.com>; 
'laj@cohenandjacobson.com' <laj@cohenandjacobson.com>; noel chamberlain (noel@nexgenbuilders.com) 
<noel@nexgenbuilders.com>; Amy Ow <aow@smcgov.org>; Sherry Liu <xliu@smcgov.org> 
Subject: RE: Highland Estates Lots 5-8 
  
Here you go 
  

From: RNewman@ResolutionStrategiesInc.com <rnewman@resolutionstrategiesinc.com>  
Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 11:54 AM 
To: Camille Leung <cleung@smcgov.org>; Bill E. Zehrbach <bzehrbach@earthsystems.com> 
Cc: PLANNING_Geo <geo@smcgov.org>; jtuttlec@aol.com (jtuttlec@aol.com) <jtuttlec@aol.com>; 
RNewman@ResolutionStrategiesInc.com; 'laj@cohenandjacobson.com' <laj@cohenandjacobson.com>; noel 
chamberlain (noel@nexgenbuilders.com) <noel@nexgenbuilders.com>; Amy Ow <aow@smcgov.org>; Sherry Liu 
<xliu@smcgov.org> 
Subject: RE: Highland Estates Lots 5-8 
  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of San Mateo County. Unless you recognize the sender's email address and know 
the content is safe, do not click links, open attachments or reply. 

  

Hi Camille, 
  
Thanks for sending this along.  
 
Could I ask you to send me and Larry Jacobson the 4/8/22 letter from Earth Systems, Inc.?  
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Jack assumed I had seen it, but neither of us knew it existed. 
  
Regards, 
 
Rich 
  
From: Camille Leung <cleung@smcgov.org>  
Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 11:46 AM 
To: Bill E. Zehrbach <bzehrbach@earthsystems.com> 
Cc: PLANNING_Geo <geo@smcgov.org>; jtuttlec@aol.com (jtuttlec@aol.com) <jtuttlec@aol.com>; 
RNewman@ResolutionStrategiesInc.com; 'laj@cohenandjacobson.com' <laj@cohenandjacobson.com>; noel 
chamberlain (noel@nexgenbuilders.com) <noel@nexgenbuilders.com>; Amy Ow <aow@smcgov.org>; Sherry Liu 
<xliu@smcgov.org> 
Subject: RE: Highland Estates Lots 5-8 
  
Hi Bill, 
  
Please see attached letter from CSA.  The Planning case for the modified grading on Lots 5-8 will need to be decided 
upon by the Director before associated BLD permits can be issued (assuming all comments on BLD permits have been 
addressed). 
  
Regarding what is needed for Geo review of the BLD permits for Lots 5-8, please coordinate with Sherry. 
  
Thanks  
  

From: Bill E. Zehrbach <bzehrbach@earthsystems.com>  
Sent: Friday, April 8, 2022 11:10 AM 
To: Camille Leung <cleung@smcgov.org> 
Subject: Highland Estates Lots 5-8 
  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of San Mateo County. Unless you recognize the sender's email address and know 
the content is safe, do not click links, open attachments or reply. 

  

Camille 
  
Attached is our updated geotechnical report as requested.  Let me know if you need anything else. 
  
Bill E. Zehrbach, GE  
Senior Vice President, Principal Engineer  
 

 
     48511 Warm Spring Blvd., Suite 210 -  Fremont, CA 94539  
     (510) 353-3833 ext 855     Direct: (510) 766-2875 
     bzehrbach@earthsystems.com  
      


